# THE ROSWELL PANTOMIME "SO SORRY - THERE'S NOTHING IN THE FILES!"

hen Dr. Richard F. Haines, FSR Consult ant and former NASA scientist, was in Russia in 1992 setting up the JOINT USA-CIS AERIAL ANOMALY FEDERATION of which he is the Director, he asked former cosmonaut Pavel Popovich (now head of the RUSSIAN UFO CENTER) to enquire of the new Russian State Ministry of Security (i.e. former KGB) what information if any they had in their records about happenings in or around Roswell, New Mexico, during the years 1946-48. (As FSR readers will know from what we have recently published about Stalin, there was nobody in the entire USSR or Russia at that time who took a greater interest than Stalin did in the reports that he was getting from his spies clustered on location around Roswell!).

Dr. Haines now reports that, in a letter dated September 14, 1993, the following reply came to Cosmonaut Popovich from the Central Archives of the Russian State Ministry of Security:-

Dear Pavel Romanovich!

We communicate that an inspection has been accomplished of material of the Central Archives of the MBRF (Russian Federation's Ministry of Security) concerning documentary material about the case of a crashed "Flying Saucer" in the area of Roswell, New Mexico, USA, in 1947. Nothing was found.

Deputy Chief Archivist, V.P. GYSACHENKO

And from the Russian Ministry of Defence Pavel Popovich received the following answer, dated September 17, 1993:-

Dear Pavel Romanovich!

Employees of the Central Archives of the Ministry of Defence have carried out a search on material/subjects of interest to you. The findings of these studies have established that there is (no material) (existing) in the documentary archives of interest to your questions.

Acting Director of the Center, YURI SEMIN

**COMMENT BY EDITOR, FSR**: As we all know anyway, it is an act of suicidal and maniacal stupidity for any Government to promulgate a "Freedom of Information Act", for no orderly and civilized society could survive under such conditions.

The Americans very quickly perceived the folly of their policy, and rectified matters by making the *search fee* so inordinately high that no ordinary citizen could afford to pay it very often. And in the meantime of course there was ample opportunity to shift everything of a "delicate" nature out of the archives of all the other U.S. Government depart-

ments and lodge it safely with the NSA (National Security Agency).

ONE OF THE CONDITIONS UPON WHICH THE NSA WAS ESTABLISHED IS THAT IT SHALL BE TOTALLY EXEMPT FROM THE PROVISIONS OF THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT!

NO DOUBT THE RUSSIANS HAVE HAD A SIMILAR BRAIN WAVE!. G.C.

## STOP PRESS

## WATER THIEVES ON MERSEYSIDE

Over the forty years of our existence, FSR has published numerous reports (mostly from the USA and Australia) about alien machines that siphon off huge quantities of water from lakes and rivers. Likewise, in several of his excellent books, the late M. K. Jessup, speculated at length on these matters and visualized the existence of immense water-tanker crafts that might be taking our precious water off to the Moon, or to Mars, or to elsewhere ...

So it is certain that 'someone' takes water from here, just as it is certain that 'someone' takes *electricity*, takes *human beings* for their sperm and ova, and slays immense numbers of animals — mainly cattle — and takes their *blood*.

And there are other more sinister matters than these — perhaps to be reported on at a later date.

According to *The World* of March 2nd, 1995 (a newspaper published in Widnes, Lancashire), on the evening of Monday February 27 of this year, a 31-year-old woman named Karen Conlon of Runcorn, Cheshire, and several other people, saw a machine descend from the sky and suck up water from the River Mersey. We shall give fuller details in our next issue. EDITOR

#### From Page 8

### within, making many of them useless ....

N.B. Peter Robbins, the American researcher and associate of Budd Hopkins, has been working with Larry Warren on a new book about the incident to be called "Left at East Gate". Peter confirmed that when he visited the site 8 ° years later during research for the book, the ground was still discoloured. Soil samples were taken from the site and these were later analysed, showing "profound differences when compared to soil in the adjoining area".

We will look forward to reading the full account of the incident in their forthcoming book "Left at East Gate". O.F.